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• Permit transfers from Retirement Annuity Contracts (RACs) to Occupational Pension 
Schemes. 

While none of these measures was mentioned in the Budget Speech and accompanying documents, 
it is possible that some of these measures may appear in Finance Bill 2023 which is due to be 
published in the second half of October. 

No change in pension tax relief 

Pension tax relief was not mentioned in the Minister’s Budget Speech, so no change was announced 
in the level of relief, the €115,000 NRE limit, the €200,000 tax free lump sum limit, or the €2m 
Standard Fund Threshold limit. 

No change in life assurance exit tax 

The DIRT rate has been reduced in stages from 41% in 2016 to its current 33% which has applied 
since 1st January 2020. The DIRT rate is now the same as the current Capital Gains Tax and Capital 
Acquisitions Tax rate, i.e. 33%.  
However, the exit tax rate applied to life assurance savings and investment policies remains at 41%. 
This exit tax rate is sometimes referred to as LAET (Life Assurance Exit Tax). The estimated tax 
revenue from LAET in 2021 was €129m and €20m from DIRT. The exit tax and DIRT tax revenues 
have declined in recent years: 

 
The Tax Strategy Group discussed the different LAET and DIRT rates in September 2021 and 
estimated that reducing the LAET rate from 41% to 33%, the same as the CGT rate, would cost 
€24m in a year.  
The Tax Strategy Group again looked at the issue of the LAET tax rate again in 2022 as part of 
preparations for Budget 2023, but concluded again that if you allowed for the tax free returns 
rolling up for 8 years, the exit tax rate of 41% is favourable with the DIRT rate of 33%: 
“It is the case that there is currently a difference in the tax treatment for different products. In the 
2020 TSG paper on DIRT and LAET, the impact of this difference was modelled for DIRT and 
LAET, which indicated that despite the higher headline rate for LAET, with certain reasonable 
assumptions regarding different rates of return the result at the end of an 8 year period was a lower 
tax payment for the life assurance product, due to compounding interest over the 8 years before the 
tax was imposed. Difference in the tax treatment for products with different characteristics does not 
necessarily mean that a higher tax liability for the products with a higher headline rate. 
Notwithstanding this point, an argument can be made for considering this issue, not just at an 
individual product level, but as a more fundamental review of the neutrality of the tax system for 
individual savings and investors. Consideration could be given as to whether the differential rates 
are having a distorting effect on behavior. However, this is clearly not a discussion that can happen 
in isolation and would need to be considered in the context of the wider tax system.” 
 
 







 

 

 


